
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 

NOVEMBER 7, 2015 
 

 

The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 9:10 a.m. by 

Linda Westergaard, Chair, on November 7, 2015 at Financial Plus Credit Union, E 29th and 

Euclid.  In attendance were Norm Kamm, Valerie Madison, Shelly Rodriguez, Carole 

Westbrook, Linda Westergaard and Marge Ramsey.   

 

The election and the low turnout was discussed.  We discussed different ways to increase 

the number of voters at future elections.   

 

It was decided that we would have the Holiday Party at our December 7th meeting at 

the East Side Library at 5:30 p.m. 

 

Since Linda was elected on the City Council and we need to hold an election for 

officers, the Board decided we would postpone the election for another month and hold 

it in January.   

 

2016 calendars were passed around and the only change to what is on there would be 

the Board meeting in January.  Linda will make the change and have copies made for 

us at the next meeting.   

 

Linda will also check with nursing homes to determine how many items are needed to 

supply each resident a present.  She will send an e-mail to us so we can bring them to 

the December meeting.   

 

It was also decided that we would make arrangements to ring bells as a group for the 

Salvation Army on a Saturday morning in December at Hy Vee.   

 

Our plans are to obtain a banner and a stand up sign for Northeast Neighbors and 

Friends before the end of the year.  We decided to obtain a gift certificate for Bob 

Mahaffey.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 a.m.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Marge Ramsey 
 

Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


